April 18, 1967

Present: Mr. Aud and Mr. Bowles (Mr. Burch out of town)

Nursing Home Appointment

Mr. Peter deSimone, 131 Poplar Iane, Lexington Park, Md., will be asked to accept an appointment to serve on the Board of Directors, to replace Mr. F. Harris. The appointment will be for a three year term.

County Auditor

The commissioners reviewed statement from Mr. D. Gruber, and Mr. Bowles said that the commissioners voted to discontinue the study of the county roads program the last time Mr. Gruber was here. This will be checked by Mr. Donaldson and Mr. Burch, and the former will be asked how much of this has been paid.

Lexington Park Library

Gen. Hogaboom and Mrs. Tzonev presented final plans for the library and stated that funds have been lined up. They must get the approval of the state fire marshall, and they will be ready to advertise for bids. General review of the plans. As the building is located very close to the parking lot, Mr. Bowles suggested that a three foot strip of land be gotten from the Board of Education to be used as a sidewalk, if nothing else. Gen. Hogaboom explained that the building was located in proximity with the manhole in the area, and Mrs. Tzonev said she can call Mr. Arthur about moving the building closer to the manhole to provide more room on the side near the parking lot. In any case, this will be checked.

Gen. Hogaboom said they are recommending that as soon as the approval is botained from the fire marshall, bids be advertised. When everything is in order, he will bring the form to the commissioners office to be placed in the papers for advertising. The commissioners agreed.

Tudor Hall Library

Gen. Hogaboom said he is in favor of another building on the same lot, but not to detract from the general appearance of the present building. He recommends building this first, moving the library into it, then renovating Tudor Hall itself. The latter could then be used as an administrative building and a place for the Historical Society to locate their collection of valuable documents. Admiral Clark is working on this and will probably appoint a representative to come before the commissioners with a plan. It is the general's feeling that the legalities in this matter have been settled and he will bring this up at the next meeting of the Library Board.

St. Mary's College Scholarships

Approved payment of \$1050 for seven students attending the college, who have been awarded scholarships.

Approved for Payment

\$1,944.03 for services rendered by Mr. E. Curley, Director of Parks and Recreation, and expenditures, from March 20, 1967.

R. Weeks, Photographer - \$9.00 for photos taken at Tiger Hop.

Smith's, Inc. - \$1,126,82 for electrical work in the jail and court house.

Pierotti Tile Co. - \$1,661.72 for work in the jail.

Petition for fees, Mr. Walter Dorsey - \$50.00, Criminal Case #2181, signed by Judge P. Dorsey, Jr.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President